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E-Mail: clerk@brundall-pc.gov.uk
Minutes CDROB (Committee for Development of Recreational Opportunities in Brundall) Meeting Date: 21st September 2018 Venue: Lounge, Memorial Hall, Brundall, 5.30pm

Present

Councillors - Lawrence Britt (CDROB Chairman), John Warne, Joe Warns, Julie Mickelburgh, Clerk Claudia Dickson.
Non Councillor Members: Gill Buckley (Cremer’s Meadow), Grant Nurden (Thorpe St Andrew High School), Rev Peter Leech (Church).

1. Housekeeping
2. Membership of CDROB - Chair and Members

As CDROB hasn’t met for a while the membership is being rebuilt. Chris Harrison was the school representative but he has stood down from the Governors. At present it appears to be very heavy with Parish Councillors, more youth input would be welcome. Representatives from the Countryside Park and Park Run should be sought. The meeting is open to the public but could/should be more widely advertised.  Action point: LB to recruit new members

3. Apologies 
Kevin Wilkins, the Memorial Hall Trustees, Marianne Gibbs, Bob Cole
4. Declarations of Interests
None received.
5. CDROB Terms of Reference

A reminder that “the Committee is appointed by the Parish Council to explore/investigate all potential recreational development opportunities in Brundall”.  

6. Minutes of Meeting 28th September 2017
Amended to show that Grant Nurden represented Thorpe St Andrew High School not the Parish Council and Gill Buckley represented Cremer’s Meadow not the Parish Council.  It was agreed to accept the amended minutes.

7. Matters arising 
Mike Savory was co-opted at the last meeting but was not invited today.  Clerk to email.
The need to involve more youth groups was discussed and to invite them to the next meeting.  PL will ask at the Youth Club at the Church.  JWs will investigate having a presentation from the Sentinel Trust.
8. Brundall Memorial Hall

LB gave an update as the Parish Council representative on the Trustees: Bob Cole has resigned as Chairman and from the Trustees.  Richard Farley has also resigned.  Sharon Smyth is now acting Chair. There are currently 5 elected Trustees remaining plus 2 appointed Trustees.  Discussions took place as to how to assist the Trustees in the Hall’s Management.
The meeting acknowledged the Memorial Hall is at the centre of recreation of Brundall.
9. Youth Shelter

Plans are to move it from its current position but where to has yet to be decided.
10. Land East of the Memorial Hall

The planning application by QL has still not been before BDC Planning Committee. Worst case scenario it will be considered at the 3rd October.  This is unlikely and the next one is on the 24th October.  There has been no further dialogue between the Parish Council and Quantum.
11. 3G Football Pitch

The subcommittee of the Parish Council have taken forward the idea and plans for the 3G football pitch. Consultants TriSports were appointed and Surfacing Standards Ltd have drawn up formal plans.  These were shown to the meeting.  Permission was granted to take these forward to the full Parish Council meeting on Monday.  The pitch is to be paid for by the Brooms development.
The decision for a football pitch has been taken. The planning application process will allow the village to state their views.  Further explanation of the use of the Cemetery land could be made.
The facility will be open for local groups to use.  The Parish Council is in discussions with Norfolk FA to run the site.

It was resolved to hold an open presentation of the facility be held at the next CDROB meeting or when the planning application is to be submitted.

A suggestion was put forward to limit the use of the Cemetery to Brundall residents only.

12. Working to Combat Isolation in the Community (Church minibus)

The Church is looking to purchase a wheelchair access vehicle, to be available for the whole community.  A management committee is being put together and grant funding is being sought.  The idea behind the initiative is to make available flexible transport for different groups and events.  The Good Neighbour Scheme is on board.  It will need 10 drivers, not necessarily members of the Church.  A member of the Parish Council was requested to join the committee and LB has volunteered.  This was agreed by the committee.
13. CDROB Parish Web Page

The recreation page of the Parish website is to be used for updated information from CDROB.
14. Items for next Agenda (not for discussion)
Meadow View play area

Riverside access
15. Dates for next CDROB Meetings:
November 30th 2018
January 25th 2019

April 26th 2019
Meeting dates and times may be subject to additions and/or change.
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